
 

12 

 
United Church of Christ Scholarship online applications NOW 
OPEN! Apply today. 
The UCC has a wealth of scholarships for individuals in the denomination 

who are engaged in education, leadership, and ministry.  

Scholarships are currently available in the following areas: 

 

Ministry Education Scholarships 

Scholarships for those preparing for ministry in the UCC and for support for min-

isters in financial or personal crisis.  

 

Leadership Development Scholarships 

Scholarships that help to support UCC undergraduate students, future seminary 

professors, African-American laywomen, and gifted persons with disabilities, 

among others. 

Our online Scholarship application process is NOW OPEN! 

It's safe, secure, and user-friendly! 

More info here >> 

Apply today. Application forms will close March 1, 2017 at 5:00 p.m. 

The Genesis Fund 

The Genesis Fund will accept applications for faith-based projects that are innovative 

or experimental, represent a new initiative in Christian mission, or that may be 

deemed controversial. Funds are available for domestic and international pro-

jects.  UCC local churches, associations, conferences, national bodies, UCC-related 

institutions, and overseas/global partner UCC churches are eligible to apply. 

Now open! Apply today. Application forms will close March 15, 2017 at 5:00 

p.m. 

More scholarship information here >> 

Questions? Email: scholarships@ucc.org  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 HAPPY 2017  

Trustees’ 
 

Since the last report, we have selected a contractor to update all the fluorescent 
light fixtures to install T8 LED tube lights. The contractor will also replace all the 
bulbs in the sanctuary with LED bulbs. There are several advantages to using the 
new LED lights. They have a 10 year life expectation, thus less burned out bulbs to 
replace, they use much, much less electricity. The contractor estimates that our 
power usage for lighting will be over 60% less. When we called for an appraisal for 
replacing the broken antique glass in the narthex, we were informed that the build-
ing code no longer allows that type of glass in they type of installation. It will have to 
be replaced with tempered (clear) glass. We will be able to use some of the broken 
pieces to replace the broken sections on the Parlor door. I have replaced all of our 
outdoor spotlights with dusk to dawn LED lights, saving us more money and the 
trouble of constantly resetting the timers that controlled those lights.  Light by light, 
we are cutting down our electric bill.  Otherwise, the tasks performed were just the 
normal talks, un-plugging toilets, fixing leaky faucets , etc., etc.  Chuck Hershiser 

http://www.ucc.org/ministry_education_scholarships?e=e4c1a2d8b44b2bf6ea842cd4e9ccfb74&utm_source=unitedchurchofchrist&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=uccscholarships&n=4
http://www.ucc.org/ministry_education_scholarships?e=e4c1a2d8b44b2bf6ea842cd4e9ccfb74&utm_source=unitedchurchofchrist&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=uccscholarships&n=5
http://www.ucc.org/leadership_development_scholarships?e=e4c1a2d8b44b2bf6ea842cd4e9ccfb74&utm_source=unitedchurchofchrist&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=uccscholarships&n=6
http://www.ucc.org/ministry_education_scholarships?e=e4c1a2d8b44b2bf6ea842cd4e9ccfb74&utm_source=unitedchurchofchrist&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=uccscholarships&n=7
http://www.ucc.org/scholarships?e=e4c1a2d8b44b2bf6ea842cd4e9ccfb74&utm_source=unitedchurchofchrist&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=uccscholarships&n=8
http://www.ucc.org/program_grants?e=e4c1a2d8b44b2bf6ea842cd4e9ccfb74&utm_source=unitedchurchofchrist&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=uccscholarships&n=9
http://www.ucc.org/program_grants?e=e4c1a2d8b44b2bf6ea842cd4e9ccfb74&utm_source=unitedchurchofchrist&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=uccscholarships&n=10
http://www.ucc.org/scholarships?e=e4c1a2d8b44b2bf6ea842cd4e9ccfb74&utm_source=unitedchurchofchrist&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=uccscholarships&n=11
mailto:scholarships@ucc.org
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Change in Council Meeting Dates and Newsletter Deadlines 
 

All are welcome to attend the Council meeting.  We want everyone to feel and be 
involved.  Meetings begin at 11:30, so there is still time to visit after church.  Please 
note the newsletter deadlines on your calendar and submit by the date listed below.   
 

Council Meeting   Newsletter Deadline 
January 8, 2017   January  17, 2017 

February 12    February 20 
March 12    March 20 
April 9     April 17 

 
E-mail is most helpful, but handwritten items are also welcome.  You do not have to 
be on a board to put something in the newsletter.  If there is something that you 
think others would be interested in (articles, poetry, etc.) or you would just like to 
share, please send it in. 

Tuesday Morning Bible Study at  
10:30 a.m. in the Library, led by Peggy Skill.  

 We are continuing our study of  the book of Luke.  Please join us.  

CARE TEAM  
 
We have a Care Team. We are ready to pray if you need us. And we don't just 
pray. We send cards when folks are going through difficult times. We can help you 
set up meals if you need them for a short period of time during an illness in the 
home. We also have drivers who can take you to appointments.  We will visit you 
and if you tell us of a need, we will visit someone you suggest. Don't be shy! To let 
us know about needs for prayers and other things; please call the office during  
office hours, or call Mimi Lane at 425.760.4989.  Another way to get our attention 
is to pick up a prayer request form as you come into church on Sunday morning. 
They are next to the bulletins on the back table. Fill it out and put it in the offering 
plate when it comes around and we will take care of your request.  
Mimi Lane, Care Team Chair 

Our Nursery:   Since Alena has left us, we will be opening the nursery for  

children ages 4 and under by request.  Please let the ushers know if you need child 
care, and they will make sure someone is available to care for your children..  
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THE CORNER OFFICE (OCLs) 
 

Hello All,  Thank you all for your support and patience with us in the office as 

we try to keep things running smoothly.  The last week of December was just 

terrible!  Susan, Vivian and I were all sick, and had to close the office for 2 

days.  That is the main reason you are seeing the newsletter a bit late.  We are 

all on the mend now, and thank you for your support and prayersðI certainly 

felt them as I recovered!  As we start the new year in (hopefully) much better 

health, we wish you all wellness and happiness as we work out our mission 

here at Everett and Rockefeller.  Peace in the new year. Susan, Becky and 

Vivian 

 

Pacific NW Conference UCC News is Now Online 
 

The latest edition of the Pacific NW Conference UCC News and the Monthly 

Packet are online at http://www.pncuccnews.org.  Check them out.   

 
Interfaith Association Needs 

 
We are now partnering with the Interfaith Association to provide school, arts & 
crafts, personal hygiene supplies and “starter kit” needs to families in their  
Family Shelter program. Call Susan Stansfield at (425) 513-1517. 
 
Donating items on this list helps families stretch their limited funds and are always 
appreciated.   
 
Special Personal needs:  Hand soap, dental floss/toothbrushes/toothpaste, body 
wash, toilet paper, lotion, soap, hand sanitizer, deodorant, shampoo/conditioner.  
 
Starter Kit Supplies: Kitchen utensils, napkins, pots and pans, silverware, plates, 
bowls, laundry supplies, pens/pencils, drawing paper, colored markers, bath, hand 
and kitchen towels, cleaning supplies, can openers.   
 
If you think of something that would be useful, please include it.  The families are 
grateful for everything they receive as they begin their lives in new homes.  
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Geography of Grace Spiritual Retreat 

 
February 17 - 20, 2017 at N-Sid-Sen Camp and Retreat Center. How is it with your 
soul? How do you tend your inner geography - the mountains, the deserts, the 
marshes? What is your inner teacher saying to you? In this long weekend of soul-
tending based on the work of Parker Palmer, we will create a circle of trust, learn 
honest and open questions, and help ñhear each other into deeper speech.ò This 
experience begins with noon lunch on Friday, February 17. Each day we will en-
gage in two 2.5-hour sessions based on geographic themes, using poetry, images, 
and essays to provoke our thoughts and access our souls. Journal prompts lead us 
to write or draw, freely following our hearts. Touchstones shape our sharing, which 
is always by invitation, not demand. We will learn to ask honest, open questions of 
each other to invite new insights and welcome the shy soul into a safe space. In 
this context, insights often come, and transformation may grace you. The schedule 
will also allow free time for hiking (or cross-country skiing, weather permitting), 
reading, resting, drawing, and other creative endeavors. A labyrinth for walking 
meditation, trails for short walks or long ones, fires for talking, singing, or simply 
gazing - all beckon you. The retreat will conclude with a closing session followed by 
lunch on Monday, February 20 (Presidents Day). Camp N-Sid-Sen (ñPoint of Inspi-
rationò) lies on Lake Coeur dôAlene south of Coeur dᾷAlene, Idaho. Extraordinary 
people and beauty invigorate and ignite the spirit in this sacred place. Accessible 
lodging is available on a limited basis. Special diets are no problem. Non-
participants may also attend for the same price. See more about the camp at 
www.n-sid-sen.org 
. 
The cost is just $180 per person for this extraordinary soul-nourishing experience. 
To register, please contact Cathy Barker, who will be leading this retreat: 406-422-
3346 or heronsbalance@mindspring.com.  Feel free to share the news of this     

retreat with people you know who might be interested.  
 
Other retreat opportunities at N-Sid-Sen between now and May include:  

Environmental Justice Workshop March 9-11 

Mid-Winter Youth Camp (Jr & Sr High) March 11-13 

Womenôs Retreat May 20-22 
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Happy Anniversary 

 

Interested In Membership?  
Baptism? 

 
Speak with Pastor David Zaworski. 

 

  

01/01 Kristine  
Anderson 

 

01/04 Tom Blossom 

01/10 Rick Willits 

01/19 Cliff Porter 

01/25 Al Beauchamp 

01/29 Randy Fisher 

  

  

  

  

  

  

 
 

 
PRAYER CHAIN 

 
 

We are a small prayer chain who would welcome your partici-
pation. You can receive prayer requests by phone, text or 
email and pray for those who have specifically requested 
prayers. It is easy to do and greatly appreciated! There are not 
even any meetings to attend or reports to be given! Just pray. If 
you would like to be a part of this team, please contact Rev. 
Mimi Lane at 425.760.4989 or at psccmimi43@gmail.com. 
 

New Bible Study  
 

A new bible study led by Guido Riley is being held in the Library on Monday  
mornings.  The group meets from 10 a.m. to 12 p.m., please join us. 
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Sunday, January 1 
Ecclesiastes 3:1-13 

Psalm 8 
Revelations 2:1-6a 
Matthew 25:31-46 

Sunday, January 8 
Isaiah 42:1-9 

Psalm 29  
Acts 10:34-43 

Matthew 3:13-17 

Sunday, January 15 
Isaiah 49:1-7 

Psalm 40:1-11 
1 Corinthians 1:1-9 

John 1:29-42 

Sunday, January 22 
Isaiah 9:1-4 

Psalm 27:1, 4-9 
1 Corinthians 1:10-18 

Matthew 4:12-23  

Lectionary Bible Study  
 

On Sundays, from 9:00-9:45 a.m., there will be a lectionary Bible study in 

the Parlor.  Please come and join us.  If you have any questions, please call 

Maureen Malley at 425-258-9290. 

Sunday, January 29 
Micah 6:1-8 
Psalm 15 

1 Corinthians 1:18-31 
Matthew 5:1-12 

Bread for the World Sunday 
 
 January 29 will be Bread for the World Sunday ï sponsored and led by your 
Mission, Outreach and Justice team.  Plan to join us for worship that day. During 
fellowship time we will likely also have a chance to write letters to the new Con-
gress reminding them that if any are hungry it hurts us all and they should work  
diligently to solve issues of hunger so there will be less of it ï both in the USA and 
in the world. 
 That is where Bread for the World focuses.  
Our church is a covenant church member of Bread 
for the World.  They have through the years been 
able to work with members of Congress from both 
main political parties. 
 Stay tuned and plan to be at church that 
Sunday. 
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Greetings from the United Church of Christ’s  
Environmental Justice office! 

  
We have you listed as having participated in a UCC environmental initiative.  Thank 
you!  As the UCC continues to expand its growing network of environmentally ac-
tive churches and individuals, we are working to construct a comprehensive envi-
ronmental justice database to document the environmental initiatives of churches 
and parishioners. This information will help us to unite our efforts, identify our 
achievements, apply for grants, and encourage other churches to be environmen-
tally responsible.   
  
Please take a moment to help us create this environmental justice database by  
replying to this email (lauren.kabat@yahoo.com) with the following information: 
  
Your first and last name: 
Your preferred email (just to make sure we have the right one!): 
Your UCC church: 
City and state of your church: 
Does your church haveé 

¶ -a Green Team? 

¶ -energy efficient upgrades and practices? 

¶ coordinated environmental advocacy? 

¶ -a community garden? 

¶ -solar panels? 

¶ -a financial portfolio divested from fossil fuels? 

¶ -environmental recognition or certification? (Please specify the organization and 
program that awarded recognition. Examples include Earth Ministryôs Greening 
Congregations, the Connecticut Conferenceôs Green Church Congregation, and 
former UCC programs like Green Justice Congregations or Whole Earth 
Church. If your church no longer identifies with this recognition/certification due 
to broad lack of awareness and practice, please indicate that as well.) 

¶ -any other noteworthy environmental initiatives? 
Furthermore, if you have not learned about the new UCCôs Creation Justice 
Churches program, we encourage you to do so by visiting: http://www.ucc.org/
how_it_works_becoming_a_creation_justice_church 
  
Lastly, if you have not already subscribed to the UCCôs environmental justice  
e-newsletter, the Pollinator, we encourage you to do so here: http://www.ucc.org/
pollinator_sign_up 
  

mailto:lauren.kabat@yahoo.com
http://www.ucc.org/how_it_works_becoming_a_creation_justice_church
http://www.ucc.org/how_it_works_becoming_a_creation_justice_church
http://www.ucc.org/pollinator_sign_up
http://www.ucc.org/pollinator_sign_up
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TWO EVENTS that occurred here in December were very significant.   
1. A local group working with 350.org met on Dec. 12th with a potluck and a  
     planning session here.  We developed about 20 small work groups that will be     

focusing on special events or topics.  Our next potluck meeting here at the 
church is on January 23rd at 6:30p.m.  Please join usðall are welcomeðas 
usual!! 

2. Members from the Marysville Mosque met with some of our members on  
    December 23rd for an opportunity to talk about our common goals and histories.  

We are looking forward to more events with them in the future.   
 

Faith Action Network is engaging with many faith communities to facilitate  
conversations on ways to address some of the fears that have arisen related to the 
safety of immigrants since the election.  Many people share deep concern, while 
struggling with limited resources to offer should the need arise.  Fortunately, there 
are many ways for individuals and congregations to participate, but the key is to 
know where resources are and how to access them.  Following is from their last 
email.  The conversations will be ongoing.   
 
     We know faith communities across the state are getting ready to respond to the 
challenges we face together in this post-election time. Our faith traditions will call us 
to courageous public actions in addition to the important legislative advocacy we will 
all continue to do. FAN witnessed more than 120 representatives of faith  
communities gather last week at a meeting convened by the Church Council of 
Greater Seattle, under the theme "For Such a Time as This." We talked together 
about creating multiple forms of sanctuary for targeted communities, forming circles 
of protection, and responding together to hate and violence. The Church Council 
shared some helpful written resources and best practices that we are posting with 
their permission on our website. 
 
     Yakima faith leaders are planning our 2017 Legislative Conference for February 
11, also under the theme of creating sanctuary. Please share with us what is being 
planned in your communities, so we can share your actions, great and small, with 
the broader FAN network and generate ripples of possibilities. 
 
      As Rev. Carol Jensen, FAN Governing Board Co-Chair, said to a standing crowd 
at our Annual Dinner: ñWeôve gotten our marching shoes by the door, our legislators 
phone number on speed dial, and our voices tuned up to speak out for the dignity 
and well-being of all in our state, especially the most vulnerableé Nobody said it 
better than Dr. Martin Luther King Jr.: We are caught in an inescapable network of 
mutuality, tied in a single garment of destiny.ò Read her full comments on our blog.  
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Food Pantry 
Items Requested & Needed 

 

Every month on the second Sunday we bring in items for the food pantry. We are 
always in need of items even if it isn't the second Sunday of the month. Item's we 
are always in need of are CHILI, CANNED MEATS, PEANUT BUTTER,  
BREAKFAST BARS, CANNED SOUP, TOILET PAPER, TOILETRIES (HOTEL 
SHAMPOO'S AND SOAPS). Cans with  pull-tab tops would be useful or even can 
openers.   Any and all donations are greatly appreciated.  "It's not about how much 
you give, it's about how much LOVE you put into giving".   
 

 

 

 

Angel Board Volunteers Needed 
 

As you can see, we need volunteers:  
Liturgists, Greeters/Ushers and Coffee  

Date 

2017 

Liturgist Greeters/

Ushers 

Coffee Hour  

Hosts 

1/1 .  . 

1/8  Rick &Joan Rick & Joan 

1/15 .   

1/22    

1/29    

    

    

    

    

    

January’s Questions 
 

1)      What is Mariology? 

2)      What is the Didache? 

3)      Which son of Solomon be-
came king after him? 

4)      Which traditionally non-
Christian country has the larg-

est Christian population? 

5)      How long did Jesus preach 
prior to his Crucifixion? 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Lots of help needed here 

folks.  Sign up in the  

Fellowship Hall after 

Church, in the office, or 

send us an email about what 

you would like to do. 

 

 

https://fanwa.ourpowerbase.net/sites/all/modules/civicrm/extern/url.php?u=7529&qid=1189359
https://fanwa.ourpowerbase.net/sites/all/modules/civicrm/extern/url.php?u=7530&qid=1189359
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Trivia Corner - Decemberôs Answers 
 
1)      Who is the Lion of Judah? 

ANSWER:  The Lion of Judah is the symbol of the Hebrew tribe of Judah.  (Judah 
was the 4

th
 son of the Patriarch Jacob.) The reference is first found in Genesis 

49:9, where Jacob says that ñJudah is a lionôs whelpò.  The phrase is used in 
reference to Christ in Revelation 5:5. 
2)      Where is Shiloh, and what is its importance? 

ANSWER:  Shiloh was a city in ancient Samaria, the central region of ancient  
Israel.  For centuries it was the site of one of the most important hill shrines to  
Yahweh.  Itôs significance waned after David located his capital in Jerusalem, 
and Solomon built the first Temple there. 
3)      Why is Bethlehem referred to as ñEphrathahò in traditional English  
translations of the Bible? 

ANSWER:  ñEphrathahò is a Hebrew word meaning ñfruitfulò.  It was definitely the 
name of a town in the southern region of ancient Israel; a very long tradition 
claims that it is an alternative name for Bethlehem (Micah 5:2).  Ephrathah was 
the place where Rachel, wife of Jacob, died giving birth to her last son Benjamin 
(Genesis 35:16-19).  The Tomb of Rachel stands at the entrance of the modern 
city of Bethlehem. 
4)      What is a shibboleth? 

ANSWER:  In Hebrew, ñshibbolethò means ñear of wheatò.  In ancient Israel, the 
word was pronounced one way by the members of the tribe of Ephraim, but an-
other by the residents of Gilead (a region east of the Jordan River).  In the book 
of Judges, chapter 12, we read that the Gileadites inflicted a crushing defeat on 
the Ephraimites in one battle.  The Ephraimites attempted to flee back across 
the river to their home territory.  The Gileadites wanted to prevent them from do-
ing so.  To determine who was an Ephraimite, all the warriors who were stopped 
by the river bank were ordered to pronounce the word ñshibbolethò.  The distinc-
tive pronunciation of the Ephraimites (who could not manage the /sh/ sound), 
gave them away. 
5)      Which ancient Hebrew feast celebrated the wheat harvest? 

ANSWER:  Sukkot, also known as the Feast of Booths, commemorates the autumn 
harvest (Exodus 34:22).  It was one of the Three Pilgrim Festivals of the He-
brews, along with Passover and Shavuot (Feast of Weeks).  Sukkot had a reli-
gious as well as agricultural significance; it also commemorated the Exodus 
(Leviticus 22:42-43.).  Today Sukkot is celebrated for 7 days in Israel and 8 
days everywhere else.  People build booths outside their homes and live in 
them for the duration of the holiday. 
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Pastoral Search Committee 
 

The Pastoral Search Committee is continuing its mission to find us a settled pastor.  
Thank you to all who participated so thoughtfully in the interviews we conducted.  
We will be reporting back as we have information to share or further questions to 
ask in developing our profile.  Betty Fisher, Chair 
 
 

Mid-week Ecumenical Communion 
 

Join us every Thursday at noon in our sanctuary for a brief mid-
week communion service. This is open to all and will be led by 
pastors from various churches in the area.  This is usually a 
small but mindful group of folks who wish to participate in the 
Lordôs Supper. 
 
 

 
 

 

Missionary visitors from Mozambique 
 
 February 13 ï a Monday ï at 6:30 p.m. plan to be at a potluck at our 
church!  We will be hosting special guests, Kim and Eric Free who have been in 
central rural Mozambique working on our behalf with Mozambiqueôs United Church 
of Christ in the areas of agriculture, health, and womenôs empowerment. They are 
from Oregon and traveling in our Conference in February as part of an unexpected 
6-months time at home.  They are here because their area of Mozambique became 
too dangerous when a group rebelling against the government began attacking on 
the roads and the government military began trying to shut the group down. 
 
 You may remember that Ruth Brandon spent 8 years working with  
Mozambicans before, during and 15 years after their 1975 Independence.  Ruth is 
coordinating the scheduling of this young couple to speak throughout our  
Conference.  All overseas work of the United Church of Christ is done jointly with 
the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) through a common Global Ministries 
Board. There will be more about the Frees in the February newsletter ï but save 
the date and plan to come. 


